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Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Message from Mrs Matthews                                                                                      Friday 21st October 2022 

What a busy term it’s been, and I can’t believe how quickly the last 7 weeks have gone.  Our Year 7s have 
made a super start to their time at Court Fields, Year 8 have been continuing to establish their successful 
learning habits, Year 9 have been working hard with one eye on their Options choices in the New Year, our Year 
10s have focussed really well on their new Options subjects, and our Year 11s have stepped up for their final 
few months, working hard towards PPEs in November, the New Year and of course their formal exams which 
will come all too soon in May.  

Thank you for all your support. As we know, it is all a team effort, and we appreciate very much the part our 
parents and families play alongside staff, students and our Governors. 
Have a lovely Half Term. We look forward to working with you next term.  Best wishes, Mrs Matthews 

Achieve | Belong | Participate 

Year 11 Revision 

Year 11 revision has begun and will continue every week until the Year 11 PPEs (21
st
 November). Sessions will run from 

15:20 until 16:20 on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. All students are encouraged to attend and do not need to be 
personally invited. The sessions will be held in the following classrooms: 

Monday – Science in B2 – B3 – B4 Tuesday – English in E2 Wednesday – Maths (Maths teachers will confirm rooms) 

Year 11 Artwork 

Here are some pieces that our Year 11 students have been drafting as their final ideas for the Art exam in November. 

Student Yoga 

KS3 Yoga is taking a break next 
half term, due to Year 11 PPE 

preparation. It will return again in the 
New Year. Here are a few photos 

from our last session. 

KS4 Yoga continues on Fridays, 
open to all Year 10 and 11 students. 
With PPEs approaching, the focus 

for this half term will be de-stressing 
and being playful.  

!!! House Cup Winners !!! 

In order to award the House Cup in line with our new House System, we carried 
forward the points from last year for all students, and added them to this term’s 

House Points. 

We are thrilled to announce that the winning House for 2021/22 is… 

Congratulations to Mrs Bradshaw, as House 
Lead, House Prefect Georgia P and all the 

students and staff in Monument House. 

Monument students and staff will receive a 
House Reward Day after Half Term. 

There were less than 350 points between 1st 
and 3rd place so it really was a tight 

competition.  

We now start the House Cup Competition 
again from 2nd November through to July, to 
compete for the 2022/23 winners, so it’s all 

to play for over the rest of the year! 
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English Schools FA Cup Second Round 

Court Fields 1 - 1 Taunton Academy (Court Fields win 4-3 on penalties) 

The Under 15 boys are through to the next round of the National Cup Football 
Cup with a narrow win against a very talented Taunton Academy side this 
evening. Excellent attitude and work rate from all the boys involved. 

Goalscorer - Harry J  Man of the Match - Jack L 

DIARY DATES 

31st October  

Inset Day 

1st November  

Inset Day 

7th November 

Year 9 Insight into Apprenticeships 

11th November  

Remembrance Day 

Year 3 Primary Indoor Athletics Festival 

Some of the many photos from last week’s brilliant Year 3 Primary Indoor Athletics Festival, ran by over 40 outstanding 
trained sports leaders from Court Fields.  

Lots of throwing, running and jumping fun had by all students involved. The sports leaders were a credit to themselves and 
Court Fields. Looking forward now to planning, hosting and leading the Year 2 Multisport Festival at Court Fields in 
December.  

County Cup Football Success  

This time it is well done to our Year 7 girls football team, who are through to the next 
round of the County Cup after beating Holyrood 6-4. The prolific Lleya scored 5 goals 
and Erin got the other. However, an amazing team performance from all the girls. A big 
thank you to Miss Cridge for coaching and taking the girls.  

Fantastic performance girls, good luck in the next round. 

Somerset Ryū Karate black belt—Tallulah P  

Tallulah did it, she put in hours and hours of training, battled a recent asthma attack and overcame the 
mental pressure.  
On the club’s Facebook page:  
The latest Somerset Ryū Karate black belt, Tallulah P! 
Lula managed to shake off the nerves to deliver a strong performance in front of a panel, made up of 
several senior JKS examiners, ultimately passing to Shodan. 
We're incredibly proud of her!     Well done Tallulah on your fantastic achievement! 

Huge thanks to Tarsha for such a 
great assembly, which delivered 
lots of useful information to our 

Year 11 students on Wednesday. 

Super 8s Rugby 

The Year 8s played Rugby on Tuesday evening at Bishop Fox’s School. This was a great event 
with lots of fantastic rugby and loads of tries scored. All of the boys were superb and played well in 
all the games, demonstrating improving skills and great teamwork. 

Players of the Tournament: Alex A and Theo P  


